On September 17, 2005, Dr. Richmond requested the following information regarding agenda item G4 -  Learning for Life Character Education Grant:

Question:  Who is the Gulf Stream Council?  How do they handle the money?  Why?  Do we receive a portion of the grant for administration? 
Response:  State Specific Appropriation 10 of CRHB 1835 authorizes the Office of Family and Community Outreach (OFCO) to award grant dollars to selected districts to assist schools in implementing Learning for Life.  Learning for Life, Inc. (managed locally by Gulf Stream Council, Inc.)  The money is directed to the Gulf Stream Council; therefore, the District does not have the option to operate the grant.  We serve only as the fiscal agent.  Thereafter, Learning for Life administers the program. Nine Learning for Life offices implement this character education program in ten School Districts in Florida. 
The funds are used in the categories of: Support Services (Learning for Life  Executive, Program Specialists, Management and Clerical Staff, with benefits); Learning for Life Materials; Liability Insurance, National/Administrative Fee ($75,000); Youth and Teacher Recognitions; Office Supplies; Training/Audio-Visual Materials; and Outcome Evaluations/Surveys. A Budget Narrative is attached.
The School District of Palm Beach County does not receive any portion of the grant for administration.   
Information was compiled from Mike Kiel, Field Director of the Gulf Stream Council, Boy Scouts of America, and the grant application.
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